APEC TOURISM WORKING GROUP

Hawaii, United States

3 June 1991
REPORT OF THE FIRST WG MEETING

PROGRESS REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON TOURISM

ACHIEVEMENTS

The preliminary meeting of the APEC Working Group on Tourism provided a forum for discussing key tourism issues of interest and created a working environment for future consultations.

To better understand each country's tourism structures, the Chairman (U.S.) requested and distributed copies of APEC member organizational charts and mission statements.

Following the initial meeting, the Chairman (U.S) cleared with each APEC member a two‑page summary of conclusions and recommendations.

FUTURE ACTION

There appears to be strong support among APEC members to establish a permanent Working Group on Tourism. After thee Ministerial Meeting in Seoul, we will build on our initial meeting to structure an agenda and a work plan as needed.

The next step will likely be to develop specific details of a proposed work plan for discussion at the next Working Group Meeting of tourism officials. Important areas to explore include :

‑ Improvement of data collection and reporting of statistics;

Identification and reduction of impediments to tourism;

‑ Compilation of an inventory on current tourism projects and tourism‑related events by APEC participants;

‑ Tourism training and educations;

Exchange of information on issues related tn tourism, especially with respect to tourism and the environment

‑ Consideration of ASEAN Year 92 program.

POLICY RECOMMENDATIONS

Some APEC members believe that the World Tourism Organisation (WTO) has the potential to address many of the important policy issues regarding tourism in the APEC region. However, currently less than half of the 15‑member APEC group (Canada, Indonesia, Japan, Korea, Malaysia, the People's Republic of China and the United States) are WTO members. Should Australia, Brunei, Hong Kong, New Zealand, the Philippines, Singapore, Taiwan and Thailand join the WTO community, it would provide an additional forum for APEC interests to be considered.

Our Tourism Work Project supports and encourages public‑private interaction related to the tourism industry. It is to our collective benefit to efficiently use and involve the services of the WTO Educational Centers, such as that at the University of Hawaii at Manoa or other similar organizations. This would help avoid duplication of analogous programs already complete or underway in the field of tourism, and encourage students of tourism‑related fields of study to develop academic projects related to the APEC countries. The Working Group will fully explore public‑private sector cooperation and ask for Ministers' support in this endeavour.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

Involvement of private sector entities, as well as existing government programs is in our best interest and will enable us to reduce monetary costs and encourage exchange of technical know‑how among APEC countries.

